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Chicopee High School 

Step Up Night 

Wednesday, June 13, 2018 

    6:00ð8:00 pm 

           

         Agenda: 

         Auditorium Info Session: What to expect your Freshmen Year 

First Floor: Signup for Sports and Clubs w/ Coaches & Advisors 

       Tour:  Q&A w/ a Student 

 

Free Pizza and Door Prizes! 

 

Free Class 
of 2022 

The MVP Game Change students took their show on the road, and did a training for JFK Middle School in       

Northampton.  Another shining example of Pacers doing great things in the community. 

Maggie Vatter and                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

Irina  Dumanaetskaya were   

members of the Hampden 

County District Attorney's 

Youth Advisory 

Board.   Maggie was this 

years president.  They were 

both honored at a breakfast 

Friday. May 4th. 

MAY 

2018 
  



Mrs. Lussier brought one hundred and fifty stu-

dents to Elms College to learn first hand how to 

budget.  They participated in Credit for Life, a 

budget simulation event sponsored by the     

Westfield Savings bank and organized and staffed 

by Junior Achievement of Western                  

Massachusetts. The many business professionals 

who volunteered to man each of the 16 "real life" 

expense booths help students make decisions on how they want to spend their 

money. Students commented that they learned far more from this experience, 

than from a class room because they got to pick their occupation, get a monthly 

paycheck (with taxes deducted!) then choose housing, transportation,                

Insurance, and groceries. among other expenses. Students were given a     

random credit score at the start of the event, and because students traveled to 

each of the expense booths with their friends, they were able to witness the 

pains of a low credit score versus the rewards of a high credit score. Let's hope 

the students remember all they learned when they become independent adults. 
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This week the library hosted the official dedication of ñMaryôs Corner,ò our pre-
school collection and story area in honor of Mary Windrum (CHS Class of 
1974). Mary worked in the CHS Library for 30 years, and the dedication and me-
morial service was filled with her family and co-workers. Many thanks to the NO-
VA Chorus for a beautiful performance, and all of the staff who helped organize 

this event and make it a success.  

Summer is almost here, and that means itôs time for all library materials to 
be returned! Check backpacks, closets, and under the bed and drop them off 
today.  All students should see Ms. Tarr if they are having trouble accessing 
their computer account. Remember, the library is open everyday before 
school and during lunch, and for an hour after school on Mondays and 
Wednesdays. Please visit us online at chicopee.wikispaces.com 



                                   

Congratulations                           
to Chelsea Orifice 
(English ) and Mel 
Sasser (Phys Ed.) 
on receiving the 
Grinspoon        

Excellance in Teaching Award. 

 

If you have 
been on the 
third floor 
lately , you 
would have 
noticed a new 
mural being 
painted by our 
AFJROTC 
students. 

Maryfrances 

Peters and Kate 

Bregoli were 

recognized as 

outstanding AP 

teachers this year. 
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 SCIENCE STUDENTS FOR THE 
MONTH OF MAY 

Unified track 

as well as 

other unified 

sports bring 

people with 

and without       

disabilities 

together to  

compete 

with others 

the same 

age and abilities.   Here are Emilee Davis, Isaiah 

Gladu, Jordan Dill and Jameson Rooney all members 

of the Unified Track and Field Team. These athletes 

have competed in four meets and practice twice a 

week. 



AFJROTC activities...Griffins Relay Color Guard  
                                   NE Air Museum 
                                   Blackhawk Flights 

Recommended Reads 

Turtles All the Way Down. By John Green. 2017. 

The latest book from John Green, the author of The Fault in Our Stars and Looking for Alaska, as well as 
the host of YouTubeôs Crash Course and Mental Floss series, tells a story that hits close to home. Aza, 
the main character in Turtles All the Way Down, is dealing with Obsessive-Compulsive Disorder, a     
disorder that John Green himself struggles with. Aza and her friend Daisy are out to solve a mystery     
(it comes with a $100,000 reward, after all), but within this story is Azaôs daily struggle with herself. Her 
OCD is a constant inner battle to separate ñnormalò anxiety and nervousness from escalating and    
dangerous thoughts and ideas. This book also includes the struggles her family and friends face while 
trying to keep her safe and build or maintain a relationship with someone who is so inwardly focused. 
An illuminating and heart-breaking work about mental illness and those affected by it, written by one of 
todayôs best authors of Young Adult fiction. 

Borrow it from the library today! 

  

Ms. Coletta took a group 

of students to the Holyoke 

Police Department to    

visit their Forensics lab. 
  

Linnae Rondeau sent some   

pictures form a recent Chemistry 

Lab. 

  


